Macksburg City Council Minutes


The Macksburg City Council met on December 2, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.   Mayor Ruth Eivins called the meeting to order.  Roll call was taken.  City Council members present- Bates, Carlson, Eads, and Shady. City Council Member Lauer absent. Other citizens attending - Rick Bruett.
Agenda reviewed.  Bates motioned to approve agenda; Carlson seconded and carried with all ayes.

November 2013 minutes reviewed.  Eads motioned to approve minutes with amendment to 11/13/2013 meeting to remove last sentence in first paragraph; Shady seconded and carried with all ayes.

The Clerk read the treasurer’s report.  The November 2013 Treasurer’s report showed: disbursements total $619.09, checking account total $191.69, savings account total $49,824.28, Income total $2,861.01, C.D.’s total $24,282.24, with a total balance of $74,298.21.  Eads motioned to approve treasurer’s report, seconded by Carlson, and all carried with ayes.
The following bills for payment were read by the Clerk:

Alliant Energy $443.50, SIRWA $46.24, Ralph Breakenridge $25.00 (cleaning), Tricia Gardner $353.32 (wages) $15.00 (internet) $35.00(budget workshop) Total $403.32, Allied Insurance $100.00 (annual insurance) Emergency Management $614.72 (annual renewal), CEM $100.00 (Santa), Ruth Eivins $400.00 (yearly salary), Jolene Bates $340.00 (Meetings) Mike Carlson $300.00 (meetings), Duane Lauer $60.00 (meetings), Jessy Shady $320.00 (meetings), Shawn Eads $300.00 (meetings) IPERS $55.80 (wage payment).  The December bills totaled $3,508.58. Eads made a motion to pay the bills with; seconded by Bates, and all carried with ayes.
Communications:  

Clerk Gardner advised that dogs have been removed from town.
Mayor Eivins and Clerk Gardner advised that city attorney stated that at this time we will not be pursuing the camper not having plates on it

Old Business:

Council reviewed estimates to add radio box to siren. Shady made a motion to accept 3E’s bid for radio box; Bates seconded and all carried with ayes.
Clerk Gardner advised there is no ordinance for parking vehicles along the road during snow removal.
New Business
City Clerk Gardner will be making copies of the Iowa Policy Leaders Handbook for new Council Members. Bates made a motion to order 2013 revised City Clerk/Finance Officers Handbook; seconded by Shady and all carried with ayes. 
City Clerk Gardner advised many complaints have been received about dogs at 403 S. East St. barking nonstop day and night.  Shady made a motion to send a notice and copy of the ordnance to renters and property owner; Bates seconded and all carried with ayes.
Eads made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 p.m.  Carlson seconded the motion and all carried with ayes.  January’s City Council Meeting will be Monday January 6, 2014, 2013 at 7 p.m. at City Hall. 
